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Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 9th February 2018 
 

 
Our School Value: Love 

                               
ñLet us always meet each other with smile, for the smile is the beginning of love.ò  

                                                                                                   Mother Teresa 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Love is all around this week, the children have been busily making hearts and writing in the names of people 
they love for our Values display in school. They look wonderful, as do the Chinese Dragons, kindly donated by 
the Swire Foundation, which are on display in the Year 3 corridor to celebrate the Chinese New Year.   
 
I had the pleasure of accompanying ten of our Year 3 pupils to the official launch of the Swire Chinese Language 
Centre at Radley College this week. We were one of only two primary schools attending and the children had 
been asked to perform during the event. They did this brilliantly, with great energy and enthusiasm, showcasing 
their developing knowledge of Mandarin Chinese. I am always proud of our pupils but never more so than on 
these occasions. Well done and congratulations to all involved. 
 
Our thanks to one of our Governors, Mr Gareth Simpson, who organised a fantastic trip to St Edmund Hall for 
our Year 4 children. It was such a priviledge to be allowed ñbehind the scenesò of an Oxford University College 
and the children were very enthusiastic, especially when they were allowed to visit the crypt and try on academic 
gowns. I was pleased to hear the University staff commented on their ñexemplarly behaviour.ò I must also 
congratulate Year 4 for their brilliant production of  ñWhat a Knight!ò this week. The performances were a 
triumph; they have set the bar very high for other year groups. Well done to everyone involved, especially the 
teaching team in Year 4 who have put so much energy and passion into the play. 
 
Last week, we had two Headteachers visit Rush Common as part of a Peer to Peer review. They were very 
impressed with what they saw and particularly commented on the engagement and enthusiasm of our pupils 
in every class they visited. I would like to share with you some of the comments they wrote following their 
visit, òRush Common children are delightful. Children are happy, confident and articulate; able to talk about 
their school with passion and enthusiasm. They are a credit to the school and their parents.ò 

We are currently updating our contact details for parents and carers and need to insist that we keep a minimum 
of three different contacts, preferably four, for children at school. Should the first contact be unavailable it is 
crucial that we have further contacts for each child in the case of an emergency or absence from school. In 
the case of school absence, we must insist that parents contact the school office as soon as possible, by 9am 
at the latest, so we can be sure the children are safe. You will have received a letter this week detailing the 
procedures regarding unexplained absences and I would ask you to please read it carefully. 
 
I hope you all have a peaceful and relaxing half term break. Spring is just around the corner now and hopefully 
some warmer weather too. I look forward to seeing you all again on Monday 19th February at 8.30am for the 
start of Term 2b. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely,  

Jacquie Stevenson  

Headteacher  
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           School News             
 
 

Sheldonian Theatre and St Edmund Hall Visit 
On the 26th January Year 4 attended the annual concert at the Sheldonian Theatre in Oxford, arranged by 
the County Music Service. The programme featured pieces from Romeo and Juliet (Tchaikovsky) and 
Radetzky March (J.Strauss), as well as an introduction to the instruments of the orchestra. They all had a 
fun time and relished the music. In addition to this, Year 4 also had the pleasure of visiting St Edmund Hall. 
They enjoyed a tour and learnt more about who St Edmund of Abingdon was. They experienced life as a 
student of óTeddy Hallô, a graduation ceremony and sampled some delicious university food. Everyone had 
a great time and they were overjoyed by the experience. A huge thank you to all involved for making this 
such a memorable day. 
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Year 5 Science Day 
Year 5 took part in an exciting Science day earlier this week, based on their current topic of Forces. 
The interactive session was run by Mr Scutt, a teacher from John Mason School, who gave the children 
a challenge to build the ultimate rocket car. It was a very interactive day, as the morning session 
required them to plan, design and make the best rocket car, thinking carefully about the effects of air 
resistance and friction. They then had to test the cars and make appropriate changes before racing 
the cars against each other in the final rocket race! 

Quotes from children: 

ñIt was a really exciting day, we all had loads of fun and we all had a go at doing something. My team 
won the rocket car race! It would be incredible to do something like this again.ò 

ñMaking rocket cars was really enjoyable and exciting but also quite challenging. I would definitely do 
it again because it was loads of fun. I thought it was a fantastic day and we even had a competition at 
the end to see which car was the fastest.ò 

 

               
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unauthorised Pupil Absence 
Recently, we have received an increase in the 
number of requests for pupil absence during 
term time. The Governmentôs position on 
authorised school absences is as follows:  
 
ñIt remains the caseé that Headteachers 
continue to have the power to authorise leave 
of absence, but only in exceptional 
circumstances. While family holidays are 
enriching experiences, the school year is 
designed to give families the opportunity for 
these breaks without having to disrupt their 
childrenôs education.ò 

 

Idling: a threat to air-quality control 
As well as safety, one of the scourges of the school run is 
air quality, particulary as some parents will sit in an idling 
car. Idling means that a vehicleôs engine is running while 
it is stationary, which then increases the amount of 
exhaust fumes in the air. These fumes contain harmful 
gasses such as carbon dioxide, nitrogen dioxide, carbon 
monoxide and hydrocarbons, which are linked to asthma 
and other lung diseases. For an engine to be running 
unnecessarily while the vehicle is stationary on a public 
road is an offence. Local authorities can issue £20 fixed 
penalty notices, but óonly if a motorist refuses to switch 
their engine off when asked to do so by an authorised 
personô, according to the RAC. As a result, the 
introduction of óno-idling zonesô around schools is being 
discussed, to avoid children leaving school through a 
cloud of toxins. 
The above was taken from an article published in TES in 
October 2017 



  
    

 
 

 

Year 2 Florence Nightingale Workshop 
On Monday 5th February, Year 2 children travelled back in time to 1863 to find out what life was like in Victorian 
times. A visiting speaker explained how to bow and curtsy and how living conditions differed from those of 
today. They also dressed up as soldiers or nurses and acted out a typical scene from Scutari Hospital. 
 

               

Swire Chinese Language Centre Launch Event 
 

 
                

         
 

                      



  
    

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

School Dinners 
Please remember that school dinners now cost 
£2.10 per day. The total cost for Term 2b is £60.90.  
A reminder that money for school dinners will only 
be accepted on a Monday or the first day of term in 
an envelope clearly marked óSchool Dinner Moneyô, 
with your childôs name, class and days for which a 
school dinner is required.This should be handed to 
the class teacher.  

 
 
 

 

  

 

Dressing Up Clothes 
Our Foundation Stage classes are looking for 
any police or firefighter dressing up clothes and 
old cordless phones for role play.  If you have 
any good quality items that you would would 
like to donate to them they would be gratefully 
received!  Please either hand them into the FS 
class teachers or to the front office. 

 

        

Cycling to School 
Cycling to school is great for your general fitness and 
helps to establish habits of healthy activity. It is also 
good for the environment with less traffic congestion, 
less pollution and fewer of the emissions that cause 
global warming. For a child cycling to school it is the 
parentsô responsibility to get them to and from school 
safely. Any child riding a bike must wear a correct 
fitting cycle helmet and their bike must be road 
worthy. We would advise you to talk to your child 
about road safety i.e cycling on the left hand side of 
the road and being aware of other people on the 
road. We want to encourage our pupils to cycle but 
also want to ensure they are safe on the roads. 
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Rush Commonôs 50th Birthday 
As you may know, 2018 is Rush Commonôs 50th 
birthday year and we are planning many events 
to celebrate this occasion, including a big 
birthday party for the whole school on Friday 
July 20th.  
We would like to contact former pupils who were 
at Rush Common school during 1968-69 and 
invite them to take part in our celebrations. They 
may be able to attend our party and/or share 
their memories with the children. We also hope 
they may have old school photographs which 
they would be willing to share, along with school 
reports and other artefacts relating to school 
which could form part of an exhibition about 
Rush Common. 
If you know of any former pupils from this era, or 
from later years, who would be happy to help, 
share resources or take part in our celebrations 
in any way, we would be grateful if you could ask 
them to contact the school office for further 
details.   

 

 Calling all Knitters! 
We are keen to expand the number and range of  lunchtime clubs we offer and would like to start a 
weekly sewing/knitting club for the children. This would run for 30 minutes between 12pm-1pm on 
a weekly basis. If you would be interested in helping us with this club please contact the office for 
further details. 

 
 

Bunting Needed! 
We would also be grateful if you could offer us any  help to make bunting for the schoolôs birthday 
party in July. 
 
Please contact the office for further details. 

 

 
 

 

Oxfordshire Gang Show 
This years Oxfordshire Gang Show is 
running from the 13th ï 17th February at 
Radley College Theatre.  Some of the 
pupils from Rush Common School will be 
perfoming in the show and have been busy 
rehearsing since October. Good luck to 
them all! 
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Dates for your diary 2018                                                 
 
Start of Spring Term 2b Monday 19th February 
 
Year 5 V&A Parent Information Meeting Thursday 22nd February 6.00pm 
 
FS Forest School Parent Information  
Evening Thursday 22nd February 6.00pm 
 
Foundation Stage Party Monday 26th February 4.00pm ï 5.15pm 
 
Hooke Court Residential Year 4 Monday 26th ï  Wednesday 28th February  
 
School Disco (Year 1-6) Thursday 1st March  
                                                                       Year 1 & 2   4.00pm ï 5.30pm 
                                                                       Year 3 & 4   5.45pm ï 7.00pm 
                                                                       Year 5 & 6   7.30pm ï 9.00pm 
 
World Book Day Thursday 1st March (children to bring in props only 

ï no dressing up) 
 
Parentsô Evening Tuesday 6th March and Thursday 8th March (timings 

tbc) 
 
Class Photos (FS, Y1, Y2, Y3, Y4 & Y5) Wednesday 7th March 
 

 

Homew ork Champions  

 

Millie  1LA  

Edward  1LA  

Bradley  1JB/KJ  

Tristan  1JB/KJ  

Penelope  2SA 

Isabelle  2SA 

Summer  2SA 

Luca   2SA 

Florence  2CG 

Maddie  2CG 

Aimee  3EF 

Jessica  3EF 

Martha  3LR  

Chloe  3LR  

 

   

Ronnie  4KW/LK  

Bella   4KW/LK  

Minul  4CM  

Milo   4CM  

Mason  5EW 

Isabel  5EW  

Chloe  5LR  

Freya  5LR  

Daniel  6BD  

Zachary  6BD  

Alex   6BD  

James  6BD  

Adam  6EP 

Oscar  6EP 

 



  
    

 
 

 
 
Year 6 Steam Museum Trip Wednesday 7th March 
 
Class Photos (Year 6) Thursday 8th March 
 
Whole School Photo for 50th Birthday Monday 12th March 
 
Year 3 Production Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th March (tbc) 
 
Year 1 Natural History Museum Trip Tuesday 13th March 
 
Non School Uniform Day Thursday 15th March 
(in aid of birthday celebrations) 
 
Year 5 V&A Museum Trip Friday 16th March 
 
Year 5 Production Wednesday 21st and Thursday 22nd March (tbc) 
 
Year 3 Ufton Court Trip Tuesday 27th March 
 
Oxfordshire Cross Country Final Tuesday 27th March (Tilsley Park) 
 
End of Spring Term 2b Thursday 29th March 1.30pm 
 
Start of Summer Term 3a Monday 16th April 
 
Year 2 Chedworth Roman Villa Trip Wednesday 18th April 
 
Year 6 SATs Parentsô Evening Wednesday 25th April (timings tbc) 
 
May Day- School Closed Monday 7th May 
 
KS2 SATs Week Monday 14th ï Friday 18th May 
 
Non School Uniform Day Friday 25th May 
(in aid of birthday celebrations) 
 
End of Summer Term 3a Friday 25th May 3.00pm 
 
Inset Day (children not in school) Monday 4th June 
 
Start of Summer Term 3b Tuesday 5th June 
 
KS1 Sports Day Friday 22nd June  
 
Call of The Wild Residential Year 6 Monday 2nd July ï Friday 6th July 
 
Move Up Day Monday 2nd July (tbc) 
 
KS2 Sports Day Friday 13th July  
 
50th Birthday Celebrations Friday 20th July 
                                                                      Open Afternoon 2.30pm 
                                                                      Summer Fete 2.30pm -5pm 
 
End of Summer Term 3b                            Tuesday 24th July 1.30pm 
 
Inset Day (children not in school) Wednesday 25th July 



  
    

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Local Community News 
 
 

                             
                                                                    
 
                                                                                                                                                                  
                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 

                                             
    

                                        
                                       
                                              
  


